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CSPA INNER LONDON GROUP: AGM FRIDAY 21 MARCH 2025 AT 
11.00AM 
 
The CSPA Inner London Group AGM will be held in person on Friday 21 
March 2025 commencing at 11.00am at PCS Headquarters, 160 Falcon 
Road, London SW11 2LN (the nearest railway station is Clapham Junction). 
Regular meetings are held on the third Friday of each month at the above 
address commencing at 11.00am. 
 
The Agenda for the meeting is set out below: 
 
AGENDA 
 

1. Chair’s Opening Remarks 
2. Apologies 
3. Treasurer’s Report 
4. Secretary’s Report 
5. Membership Secretary’s Report 
6. Election of Group Officers 
7. Nominations for the CSPA Executive Council 
8. Delegates for the CSPA AGM 
9. Motions for Group AGM 
10. Motions for National AGM 
11. Any Other Business 
 

I do hope that you are able to attend. 
 
 
 
Roy Lewis 
Group Chair 
 
 



 

 

 

             

To All CSPA Inner London Group Members 

 

• Nominations are invited for Group Officers – Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer, 

Secretary, Membership Secretary (Agenda item 6) and the CSPA Executive 

Council (Agenda item 7) 

• Motions are also invited for the Group and National AGMs (Agenda items 9 & 10) 

• Nominations and Motions to be forwarded in writing to the Group Secretary at the 

address below by Monday 17 February 2025 

 

Trevor Taylor 
69 Blanchland Road 
Morden 
Surrey  
SM4 5NE 
 
 
 
CHAIR’S OPENING REMARKS 
 
A happy 2025 to all CSPA members. 2024 has been a lively year; we have held lively 
meetings with most interesting debates. We had an outing in August to the Imperial War 
Museum to view the D Day Exhibition. Our December meeting was a Christmas social 
and I would like to thank members who donated food, liquid refreshments and raffle 
prizes. I would like to thank Keith, who was the hardest working member present – he ran 
the raffle, and dedicated member Phil who for a number of years has baked a banana 
cake which is truly delicious. As regards the CSPA AGM, I have been a member of the 
Standing Orders Committee since 2005 and was presented with a Certificate of Merit in a 
moving ceremony. I was much touched by this. 
 
I look forward to seeing some of you at the AGM on 21 March. 
 
 
Roy Lewis 
Group Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
Meetings were held monthly at PCS Headquarters 160 Falcon Road, Clapham Junction, 
except during August when an outing to the Imperial War Museum took place as 
mentioned in the Chair’s Report. Our customary joint Christmas lunch with PCS (ARMS) 
was held on 6 December with 20 people attending. 
 
At our June meeting we pleased to welcome David Luxton, our Deputy General Secretary, 
who spoke about the current position regarding pensions, campaigning issues, CSPA 
recruitment and other issues affecting pensioners. 
 
The Group was well represented at the 2024 AGM by Rosemary White (outgoing NEC 
member), myself and Keith Mills as delegates and Roy Lewis as a member of the 
Standing Orders Committee. Six motions were submitted. Numbers attending meetings 
has varied averaging about 10 people. We have continued our affiliation to the National 
Pensions’ Convention (NPC) and the chair and myself have regularly attended meetings. 
 
 
Trevor Taylor 
Group Secretary 


